

Mervin Iverson ES
School Organizational Team Meeting Minutes
Mervin Iverson MPR
Monday, April 23, 2018
4:00 PM

School Organizational Team Members:

Amanda Benavidez, Member
Emily Holm, Member
Kim Iverson, Member
Kimberlee Miller, Member
Ashlee Merback, Member
Laura Dickensheets, Principal

This meeting agenda is posted publicly on the school website at iversones.weebly.com

The School Organizational Team may take items on the agenda out of order; may combine two or more agenda items for consideration; and may remove an item from the agenda or delay discussion relating to items on the agenda at any time.

Speakers wishing to speak during the public comment period for this meeting may call Iverson ES at 702-799-7260, or sign up in person immediately prior to the beginning of the meeting. Speakers will be called in the order in which they signed up. No one may sign up for another person or yield their time to another person. Generally, a person wishing to speak during the comment period will be allowed two (2) minutes to address the School Organizational Team. Speakers may also submit additional comments in writing.

It is asked that speakers be respectful to each other, Team members, the principal and school district staff. Speakers that are disruptive will be asked to leave the meeting.

1.0 Welcome & Roll Call

1.1 Roll call and approval of minutes

Minutes were approved by the group

2.0 New Items

2.1

- **Service Level Agreements: Share sample and update information**
A copy of the draft ELL SLA was shared with the group. Laura shared the information received at the principal's meeting. Parents discussed possible implications of the plan, and were invited to help review SLA's as they come.

2.2

- **Read by Grade 3 Grant funds for 2018-19**
 - **½ Amanda pay will go to RBG3**
 - **Title plan updated/amended in October 2018 (RCA, more technology, Training by Corwin, other?)**
We received word that we will have \$42,000 from RBG3 grant. We plan to move ½ of our learning strategist salary to this budget from title because of the limited approved purchases

using the RBG3 grant. We will write an amendment to the Title 1 grant to use the additional \$40,000 for possibly: professional development, travel to PD, classroom materials, software needs, technology support, etc. The decisions will be brought to SOT during Title 1 amendment period, probably in October.

3.0 General Discussion

- Grade level chairpersons and committee chairpersons will be meeting on May 15 for planning and calendaring 2018-2019. New ideas and suggestions will be discussed.

The team will meet to put events on the 2018-2018 calendar. Input is always welcome.

Next meeting is scheduled for May 14, 2018, at 4:00 p.m.

4.0 Public Comment Period (2 minutes maximum allotted)